
 

 

 

        April 18, 2024 

 

To The Membership: 

 

 The Board of Governors has reaffirmed the Club's policy regarding underage 

drinking:  

 

 The drinking age in New York State is 21, and the Club is prohibited from 

serving alcohol to minors.  Our staff has been instructed not to serve anyone that 

could conceivably be under 21 and does not have positive age identification.  

The Club could lose its liquor license if it were to serve minors.  In some situations, 

persons serving minors have been held liable for accidents in which the minors were 

subsequently involved.  The Club cannot tolerate such risk. 

 

 Anyone under 21 who consumes alcoholic beverages on Club premises will 

be suspended from the Club indefinitely.  The parents and/or hosts of such minor 

will also be subject to suspension whether or not they were present at the time the 

alcohol was consumed.  

 

 The Board of Governors has also reaffirmed the following policy: 

 

 The Club’s employees are not permitted to serve alcohol to any person who 

appears to be intoxicated or on the verge of becoming intoxicated.  There should be 

no argument with any staff member who has exercised his or her judgment to stop 

someone from the further consumption of alcohol. 

 

In order to adhere to this policy, the Board of Governors has decided, 

that for the Liberty Bell Dinner Dance on Friday, July 5th, no one under the age 

of 21 will be allowed to attend and identification will be required. 

 

Per the Nassau County Bomb Squad permit requirements, no drones 

will be allowed to be flown during the Fireworks Show on Sunday July 7th.  For 

everyone’s protection there will be a roped off zone of 840 ft. from the 

detonation area which will be strictly enforced. 

 

                                                                                                       John C. Smith 

               President 


